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23rd August 2020
Dear Parent/Guardian,

As we prepare to reopen school tomorrow, Monday 24th August to groups of our pupils for the first time since March 2020 I am writing to you both as a principal and as a parent on the day before schools reopen.
This is an extremely worrying and anxious time for us all as we prepare to put our faith in government directives at a time when the rate of infection for Covid 19 is rising and restrictions are being reintroduced in our communities.

As a principal I can tell you that a lot of the information being provided to us is contradictory, incomplete and often arrives very late. 

More than ever then, it is important that all parents work with our school and follow the procedures which have been put in place following a whole school Risk Assessment. This risk assessment has been arrived at through consultation with EA, CCMS, Board of Governors and Staff.

As parents you have a responsibility to follow these new procedures, even if it causes disruption and inconvenience to you, because they are designed to protect everyone in our school.

I am therefore appealing to all parents to abide by the new routines including staggered collection times and take all of your children (from P3 to P7) home at the one time from 2pm onwards. Teachers have adapted their timetables to ensure that no child who goes home earlier than others in their class will be disadvantaged. Trust us please.
Another thing parents must do is to respond to the school’s request for information in a timely manner and also inform school of any child who was shielding or indeed living with someone who was shielding BEFORE sending your child/children back to school.

I am now hoping to go and enjoy the rest of Sunday with my family in the knowledge that no one can claim that school will be risk free from Covid 19 but with the hope that everyone connected with St Jarlath’s will rally together and do all they can in an effort to keep all of us as safe as possible.

I look forward to reconnecting with our pupils, inside at a 2m distance, from tomorrow on.

God bless and take care.

J S Loughran

Principal

~ Finding Success in every child ~
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